
Question on Notice 
 

No. 784 
 

Asked on Wednesday, 17 August 2022 
 
 
MR J LANGBROEK ASKED THE MINISTER FOR COMMUNITIES AND 
HOUSING, MINISTER FOR DIGITAL ECONOMY AND MINISTER FOR THE 
ARTS (HON L ENOCH)— 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the 15 Care Army volunteers to Neighbourhood Centres—  
Will the Minister advise (a) how many of Queensland’s 127 neighbourhood centres 
have the 15 worked with (reported separately by centre) and (b) what is the allocation 
process? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
In April 2020 the Care Army was launched. Almost 28,000 Queenslanders answered 
the call to volunteer to help vulnerable people in the community to respond to the 
impacts of the COVID-19 pandemic. 
 
As of 31 August 2022, there are 46,506 potential volunteers registered on the Care 
Army database. The Care Army database is referred to by many Volunteer Involving 
Organisations for the identification of volunteers. 
 
The 15 Care Army volunteers  referenced in the question are unable to be identified. 
 


